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ITEM TITLE
Resolution No. 2020-027 and Construction Funding Agreement for Intersection Improvements at
County Road 71 at State Route 59 and Signal Installation at County Road 28 and State Route 59

STAFF RECOMMENDATION
Approve Resolution No. 2020-027 and a construction funding agreement with the Alabama
Department of Transportation (ALDOT) for Intersection Improvements at County Road 71 at State
Route 59 for an estimated cost of $105,058.83 with ALDOT funding 100% of the project and Signal
Installation at County Road 28 and State Route 59 for an estimated cost of $209,402.64 with ALDOT
and Baldwin County each providing 50% ($104,701.32) of the estimated cost. (Agreement shall be
effective on the date of the approval of the Governor of Alabama and shall terminate on January 1,
2022, unless terminated by either party upon the delivery of a thirty (30) day notice of termination.)

BACKGROUND INFORMATION

Previous Commission action/date:   N/A

Background:
The Alabama Department of Transportation and Baldwin County Highway Department have
determined the need for intersection improvements at County Road 71 and State Route 59 and the
installation of a traffic signal at County Road 28 and State Route 59. The intersection improvements
at County Road 71 and State Route 59 will be funded 100% by ALDOT at an estimated cost of
$105,058.83 and the installation of a traffic signal at County Road 28 and State Route 59 will be split
50/50 with ALDOT at an estimated cost of $209,402.64 with each providing $104,701.32.

The Town of Summerdale has agreed to assist the County with the funding of the traffic signal at
County Road 28 and State Route 59 in the amount of $75,000.00.

FINANCIAL IMPACT

Total cost of recommendation:   $104,701.32

Budget line item(s) to be used:   0213819.5150
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If this is not a budgeted expenditure, does the recommendation create a need for funding?   N/A

LEGAL IMPACT

Is legal review necessary for this staff recommendation and related documents?
No - Standard ALDOT Funding Agreement

Reviewed/approved by:  N/A

Additional comments:   N/A

ADVERTISING REQUIREMENTS
..

Is advertising required for this recommendation?   N/A

If the proof of publication affidavit is not attached, list the reason: N/A

FOLLOW UP IMPLEMENTATION

For time-sensitive follow up, select deadline date for follow up:  N/A

Individual(s) responsible for follow up:  Commission Staff have Resolution and Funding Agreement
executed and return to Highway Department (John Sedlack) to submit to ALDOT.

Action required (list contact persons/addresses if documents are to be mailed or emailed):
Mail to address:

Matthew J. Ericksen, P.E.
Southwest Region Engineer
1701 I-65 West Service Road N
Mobile, Alabama 36618

Additional instructions/notes:  N/A
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